

Warren Consolidated Schools

Creating Dynamic Futures through Student Achievement, High Expectations, and Strong Relationships

1.888.4WCS.KIDS www.wcskids.net

Board of Education

Susan G. Trombley, President
I. Susan Kattula, Vice President
Megan E. Papasian-Broadwell, Secretary
Carl Weckerle, Treasurer
Leah A. Berdy, Trustee
Susan M. Jozwik, Trustee
Brian White, Trustee

Robert D. Livernois, Ph.D. Superintendent

31300 Anita Warren, MI 48093 586.825.2400

ADMINISTRATION BUILDING

December 5, 2021

Dear WCS Community,

Late Friday at Warren Mott High School after school had ended for the day, an afternoon custodian discovered a handwritten bomb threat on the wall in the South House boy's bathroom.

In response, the WCS Security & Crisis Management Team, using bomb threat guidance from the Federal Bureau of Investigation (FBI), coordinated a K-9 search of the school with support from the Warren Police Department while the school was closed over the weekend. The school was searched, nothing was found, and the threat was determined to be not credible.

As an added assurance, another complete search will be conducted prior to the start of classes on Monday, December 6, and school will run as scheduled. I want to thank our law enforcement partners for their continued responsiveness and excellent work.

Please talk with your children about making good choices and continue to encourage them to share difficult information with a trusted adult. I am sure you join me in the belief that this type of copycat nonsense is terribly disruptive to school, but we take all threats very seriously.

As always, I will update you as necessary, and please contact your child's school if you any questions.

Sincerely,

Robert D. Livernois, Ph.D.

Superintendent







Warren Consolidated Schools Creating Dynamic Futures through Student Achievement, High Expectations, and Strong Relationships

Administration Building

31300 Anita

Warren, MI 48093

586.825.2400

Creating Dynamic Futures through Student Achievement, High Expectations, and Strong F

Board of Education

Susan G. Trombley, President I. Susan Kattula, Vice President Megan E. Papasian-Broadwell, Secretary Carl Weckerle, Treasurer Leah A. Berdy, Trustee Susan M. Jozwik, Trustee Brian White, Trustee

> Robert D. Livernois, Ph.D. Superintendent

ديسمبر/كانون الأول 2021 5

، المجتمع WCS عزيزي

في وقت متأخر من يوم الجمعة في مدرسة وارن موت الثانوية بعد انتهاء المدرسة لهذا اليوم، اكتشف حارس بعد الظهر تهديدا بوجود قنبلة مكتوبة بخط اليد على الجدار في حمام الصبي في ساوث هاوس

،(FBI) وردا على ذلك، قام فريق الأمن وإدارة الأزمات التابع لدائرة الأمن والسلامة، باستخدام توجيهات مكتب التحقيقات الفيدرالي بدعم من إدارة شرطة وارن أثناء إغلاق المدرسة خلال عطلة نهاية الأسبوع. تم تفتيش K-9 بتنسيق عملية تفتيش للمدرسة من نوع المدرسة، ولم يتم العثور على أي شيء، وتقرر أن التهديد غير موثوق به

وكضمانات إضافية، سيتم إجراء بحث كامل آخر قبل بدء الفصول الدراسية يوم الاثنين 6 ديسمبر، وسيتم تشغيل المدرسة كما هو .مقرر. وأود أن أشكر شركائنا في إنفاذ القانون على استجابتهم المستمرة وعملهم الممتاز

يرجى التحدث مع أطفالك حول اتخاذ خيارات جيدة والاستمرار في تشجيعهم على مشاركة المعلومات الصعبة مع شخص بالغ موثوق به. أنا متأكد من أنك تنضم لي في الاعتقاد بأن هذا النوع من الهراء المقلد هو تعطيل رهيب للمدرسة، ولكننا نأخذ جميع التهديدات على محمل الجد

. كما هو الحال دائما، وسوف تحديث لكم حسب الضرورة، ويرجى الاتصال بمدرسة طفلك إذا كنت أي أسئلة

اخلاص

روبرت د. ليفرنوا، دكتوراه المشرف



